Workforce Investment Field Instruction (WIFI) # 3-03 Change #3 

DATE:

July 19, 2005

TO:

Maryland WIA Grant Recipients

SUBJECT:
Maryland Business Works – Program Year 2005

REFERENCES:
None

BACKGROUND 

INFORMATION: Funding has been made available to operate the Maryland Business Works Program (MBW) for a third year (Program Year 2005). MBW’s third year will continue the operational processes that have been established during the first two years. However, in an effort to continuously improve program performance and ensure return on investment, there have been a few minor adjustments in the state’s policies for program administration. Based on past performance, DLLR has adjusted certain criteria for project approval. 


Program Year (PY) 2005 changes will include a $30,000 CAP as a maximum funding level that may be awarded to a specific employer for a project or series of projects during that program year. Local policies regarding employer funding CAPs may be implemented at lower funding levels but may not surpass the $30,000 level. In addition, the MBW approval process will be tightened up regarding proposed projects for introductory classes, safety, first aid, or leadership skills. Basically, MBW should provide training that will directly result in the enhancement of job-related, occupational skills. The MBW approval process will also include a closer review of proposals that do not result in wage increase and/or job creation. Please be reminded that MBW training may only be provided to full-time employees who are receiving benefits from the employer.  

ACTION TO

TO BE TAKEN:   Local WIA grant recipients should review Attachment “A” – Maryland Business Works PY 2005 Initial Funding Allocations.  MBW PY 2005 funds will be provided as new grants. The appropriate Grant Signature Sheets must be submitted along with a brief narrative. In addition, revised Policies and Procedures for Maryland Business Works (Attachment “B”) is included. For your convenience, the changes have been underlined with bold font. Operationally, local proposals will continue to be submitted for central office review on a weekly basis. Projects must be submitted to mbw@dllr.state.md.us by close of business Tuesday for Wednesday review. All other application forms, applicant rosters and customer survey forms remain unchanged from Program Year 2004. 

      CONTACT

      PERSON:
            Ron Windsor (410) 767-2832

EFFECTIVE

DATE:
Immediately

Bernard L. Antkowiak

Assistant Secretary

Division of Workforce Development
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